
22 November 2013 
 
Coffee Break: Don't forget this weekly event, for Mums and Dads, every Wednesday during term-time 
(excluding half-term week), 9am - 10am and longer if wanted (the shop is open until 12 noon).  Tea or 
coffee and biscuits cost just fifty pence 
 
MMPS:  The Annual General Meeting of the meeting place and shop will take place at the back of St John's 
Church on Tuesday, December 3, 2013 at 10.00 am (before church monthly coffee morning) 
 
Christmas Opening: The shop and meeting place will be open as usual over the Christmas period, except 
Christmas Day, December 25, Boxing Day, December 26 and New Year's Day, January 1. We are stocking for 
the first time a selection of Sue Ryder CHRISTMAS CARDS. 
 
Don't forget that we sell stamps and small gift items. 
 
Volunteers: We still need more people on our stand-by list of volunteers to call on in emergency.  This 
doesn't happen often so if you feel you could be one of those 'life savers', please contact our Volunteer Co-
ordinators, Eileen (640039) or Jane (641501). 
 
Knit and Natter: The next MMPS knit and natter will take place at St John's Church on Tuesday, November 
26 at 10am. 
 
Emm Gee 60: The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 27, in the  
Village Hall at 2.30pm. New members are always welcome. 
 
Christmas Party: Saturday, December 21, in the village hall. Christmas  
themed fancy dress, so Christmas characters, anything from Santa Clause to  
Christmas trees will be fine. Disco by Stephen Wheatley, light supper,  
licensed bar, raffle. Come and dance the night away.  See us on facebook,  
Moggerhanger Village Hall. Tickets, £10 from Carolyn 01767 640727. 
 
New Year's Party: Last year's bring n share buffet worked so well we are  
going to repeat it. A great night for all the family. Doors open 6.30pm for  
children's games. Disco by Stephen Wheatley into the New Year. As well as  
the buffet there will be our usual licensed bar with plenty of bubbly. Watch  
this space for more info. Adult tickets £4, children free. 
 
Whist: Held last Friday, November 15, with M.C. Mr Ian Collis. Our winners  
were Mrs A Lattimer, Mrs E Harrold, Mrs J Marshall, Mrs E Bridge, Mr B  
Urtone, Mr D Lomey, Mr I Collis and Mr C Levins. Our raffle winners were Mr  
B Sheath, Mrs E Bridge, Mrs J Marshall, Mr T Harper and Mrs K Burns-Kidd.  
The next whist drive will be held on Friday, November 29, in the village  
hall at 7.30pm. This will be the first of our Christmas whists. 
 
Songs of Praise on Sunday evening 17 November was held at St John the  
Evangelist Church.  The service was conducted by Tony Elcombe from Sandy.  
Hymns were introduced by Mrs M Ebbage, Mr S Mercer, Mr T Elcombe, Mr B Buck,  
Mrs A Cross and Mr G Adams.  Prayers were said by Mr K Ebbage and the Choir  
sang 'Grace Like Rain'.  Refreshments were served after the service and the  
congregation was able to spend time talking and meeting each other.  The  
next Songs of Praise (with Christmas Carols) will be held on Sunday 15  
December at 6 pm. 
 
Church Services: St John the Evangelist, All Age Communion, 9am 


